
Your ref:
Our ref: 23/07248/PPCAPP

Date: 7 September 2023
Please ask for: Louise Burns

Customer Services: 03330 162 000

Ileana Radu
V C Cooke Ltd
Ellough Road
Worlingham
Beccles
Suffolk
NR34 7TQ

Email: ep@eastsuffolk.gov.uk

Dear Ileana

Pollution Prevention and Control Act 1999
The Environmental Permitting (England and Wales) Regulations 2016 
V C Cooke Ltd, Energy Recovery Facility, The Moor Business Park, Ellough Road, Beccles, NR34 
7TQ

East Suffolk Council (the Regulator) hereby acknowledges receipt of your application for an 
environmental permit submitted on 25 August 2023. The Council writes to provide an initial 
response to the application and fees submitted. The Council acknowledges your request to apply 
for an environmental permit to operate a scheduled installation. The installation – a small waste 
incineration plant – shall be operated from the following location: V C Cooke Ltd, Energy Recovery 
Facility, The Moor Business Park, Ellough Road, Beccles, NR34 7TQ.

Additionally, I can confirm that the application fee £3363 has been received. The fee is in 
accordance with The Local Authority permits for Part A (2) installations and small waste 
incineration plant (fees and charges) (England) scheme 2017. 

Having undertaken precautionary checks on the application, together with a review of the ancillary 
documentation submitted in support of it, the Council is able to confirm it’s duly made status in 
accordance with the assessment criteria stipulated for local authorities in the EP Regulations 2016. 
This confirmation is within the 10 working day deadline response period from when the 
application was originally submitted.

The application will be added to the public register and a consultation period will commence. A 
determination will be made within 4 months of the date of submission. In due course, a draft copy 
of the permit shall be shared with you for comment. Your application reference number is 
23/07248/PPCAPP, this will change when the application is determined, and the permit is 
produced.



If you have any questions, please contact me by email or telephone on 0333 016 2000.

Yours sincerely

Louise Burns | Environmental Health Officer
East Suffolk Council


